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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Another month has come and gone, hopefully the heat will be easing up a bit and the best time of the year to get out
and ride is fast approaching. We have the ABATE of FLORIDA Fall State Party this month on Friday October 7th
threw the 9th at the Peace River Campground in Arcadia, see flyer for details. The State meeting is also going to be
in Arcadia the same weekend Sat the 8th, hopefully the weather will by nice for a good ride down and back... Right
behind that we have Biketoberfest, officially from the 13th-16th, and should have the town hopping again. Please
everyone, check over your own bike and those that ride with you, there are going to be many people from out of town
that may not know the area like the locals and can cause them to act unpredictably. I hope we all have a safe and fun
event... It would be nice to see everyone at our meeting Thursday Oct the 6th at the Eagle on Nova Rd. Ormond
Beach at 7:30, we can't do any of this without you... We are here to fight for your rights... Till next month, Ride
safe!!!

Thank you,
Alfy
Vice President

October is here and the end of summer means..cooler weather and it's finally time for Abate of
Florida's "Fall State Biker Bash" being held in Arcadia, Fl on the 7th, 8th and 9th. Camping and
live bands all weekend plus much more. Be there or be square!! Did I mention the Iron Horse
Rodeo? A scavenger hunt and swap meet too! The state meeting is there also on Saturday the
8th if anyone wants to attend..everyones welcome..2pm.

Then...Biketoberfest 2016!! The official dates are 10/13 to 10/16 so be ready for tens of thou-
sands of people and bikes (and trailers) heading to Volusia and Flagler County.
Please ride safe and don't forget to look twice or even three times, it might save your life!

Thank you to everyone that attended our last meeting and hoping you can come out and sup-
port us this month too.

We have a ton of Daytona Beach Chapter t-shirts, long and short sleeves available in grey or
black so get one (or a few) and show your local Abate pride during Biketoberfest. No one else
has them but us! See Frank at the meeting, he will have them on display. Hooded sweatshirts
sizes 3 and 4xl are here also!

As always, Thanks to the FOE #3800 for taking great care of our chapter.. you guys are the
best!!

Also...An early reminder for our annual Christmas run to the rehab center in Daytona. I'll have
a date and time by the November meeting. You won't wanna miss this!!Geno

President of the best Abate Chapter in Florida Daytona Beach
Abate of Florida Inc.
Daytona.abateflorida.com
abateflorida.com
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President Geno Lessig 610-507-4119 geno507@msn.com
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is the official publication of Daytona Beach Chapter

ABATE of Florida , INC.
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Daytona Beach Chapter
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Daytona Beach Chapter

Chapter Meeting
September 1, 2016

Fraternal Order of  Eagles

7:30 p.m.

President:  Meeting called to order at 7:35 followed by the Pledge of  Allegiance and moment of
silence for our lost brothers and sisters.   Geno said the Mike’s fun run went really well and would
like to have another one.  Alfy donated the money for the food. We had 4 new members sign up at
the run.

VP:  Alfy- Went to the state meeting in August.  Brevard Chapter has dissolved and few more
chapters may be dissolving soon.  It was a short meeting.  Alfy mentioned Chitwood is our new
Volusia County Sheriff  and would like to invite him to a meeting.
Secretary:  Kathy H. stated that last month’s minutes were printed in the newsletter. Motion
made to accept minutes as printed.  Motion passed.

Treasurer: John Banta absent so Alfy read report from what John sent out to the Board.  Motion
made to accept report as reported.  Motion passed.

Membership:  Steve- 8 new members .. 4 tonight and 4 from August. 14 renewals in August.

Products:  We have products here at the Eagles.
Legislative:  See John’s report in the newsletter..
Newsletter: Kathy H – Newsletter is on the website and printed copies for anyone that would like
the newsletter hard copy.

PR Communications: Ken - absent

Safety: Mike Knezevich – Mike was pleased with how his fun run turned out.

Sgt. At Arm:  Be careful in the heat.
State Reps: Alfy went to State Meeting.

Webmistress: Kathy H - see the newsletter for new advertisers.
Old Business:  None

New Business:  None

Good of  the Order:

Meeting adjourned: 8:30 PM



Legislative Report Sept 18, 2016                                     John Banta
Out of date as soon as I write it

Go on to the ABATE of Florida Website www.abateflorida.com , Click on the Legislative Information Center and subscribe to
email list.  Ideally you would get the latest legislative news and press releases.  Contact the State Legislative Trustee, Darrin
Brooks, to get on his email list for email alerts when bills are in committee.  At that time we can contact legislators outside our
district.   He sends news reports of legislative activities on a myriad of topics, not necessarily those that ABATE is involved in.
Consider signing in to the MRF or AMA alerts.  Sometimes issues do move quickly.  Sometimes the alerts actually give the bill
numbers.

From the MRF Sept 16, 2016

This week, Pete Pettalia, a lawmaker who served in the Michigan State Legislature was fatally injured when a pickup truck
turned directly into his lane. It is important to note that, Pettalia, was wearing a helmet at the time of the incident.Michigan
State Representative Pettalia was an avid motorcyclist rights defender and advocate playing a key role in what would even-
tually become the repeal of the helmet law in Michigan state in 2012. News sources like CNN quickly tried to appeal to the
irony that a critic of a universal helmet law was killed in a motorcycle accident. CNN’s headline read, “Lawmaker Who Op-
posed Universal Helmet Law Dies in Motorcycle Crash.” You would expect CNN to be more professional, the headline in-
fers that the lack of a helmet was the reason for the fatality. This biased headline and notion is completely false as reports
confirmed that the lawmaker was wearing a helmet at the time of the incident.

Nov. 8 General Elections

Nov 9. Leadership team of  speaker pro tempore, majority leader and committee chairs an-
nounced.
Nov. 22 Organization Session Tallahassee, House Speaker Richard Corcoran takes charge

March 3 Senate Deadline for submitting requests for drafts of general bills and joint resolutions, including requests for companion
bills

March 3, 2017 Friday, 5:00 p.m., deadline for approving final drafts of general bills and joint resolutions, including companion bills
(Senate)

March 7, 2017 Regular Session convenes

April 25, 2017 50th day - last day for regularly scheduled committee meetings

May 5, 2017 60th day - last day of Regular Session

On the county and city level we have the issue of freedom to assemble and the sanitization of motorcycle special events.  There
WERE candidates (in the primary) who are sympathetic to our life style BUT LOST.  At the county level we have candidates who
the influential rich have sponsored their campaigns.  The people in the power pyramid are typically nice people but their interests
do not always coincide with our lifestyle.

July, 2016 Registered motorcycles in Volusia County 34964

July 16, 2016 Motorcycle license endorsements 61452

Motorcyclists could have made a difference but did not.  ABATE of Florida cannot endorse candidates.  We can report on the vot-
ing record and their views on the issues that affect motorcyclists.  Our lobbyist can say who he likes.

County Judge Group 3

Heather Caeners, Shirley Green,

Judge Green (and Judge Sanders) has withheld adjudications thus circumventing the $500/$1000 fine for those who cause an acci-
dent resulting in an injury or death of a motorcyclist.  And do not forget Judge Dempsey (who was recently elected) who presided
over the case where an officer ran down someone on a moped but was found not guilty because they could not prove in court he
was driving his patrol car. Judges do have judicial discretion. Take note on the Minglers Swinger Club that the City of Daytona
Beach is trying to shut down.  The same tactics will be used against clubhouses.  Magistrate Vukelja ruled that Minglers was a bottle
club.  While there was a News-Journal editorial that said the City should keep their noses out, where was the editorial for the now
defunct Cheaters in Ormond Beach.

US Representative District 6

Ron DeSantis REP; William McCullough DEM



McCullough believes only special people (i.e. prosecuters, officers of the court) should have a concealed weapons permit.  Ron De-
Santis shares our concerns about the over reach of federal agencies and how they ignore Congress.  The AMA gave him an unfavora-
ble rating but remember bills that contain something we want are also full of other stuff.

The threat of legislative action to take away freedom of choice is real.  I personally did not think so past sessions.  Last month de-
tailed the efforts of bureaucrats trying to impose a mandatory helmet law.  Our efforts on the Vulnerable Road Users Bill have identi-
fied some legislators who think we all should be wearing helmets.  In 2014 there were 135 bicyclist fatalities; 427 motorcyclists (not
passenger) fatalities.

From Sept 1 NRF Release

In 2015, the nation saw an overall upward trend in vehicle crashes and fatalities across all segments of the population. Overall,
there was a 7.2 percent increase which is the largest percentage increase in almost 50 years. Increases in fatalities were seen in
all types of vehicles and roadway users including SUVs, vans, trucks, pedestrians, bicyclists and motorcyclists. Specifically, mo-
torcyclists’ fatalities in 2015 had an increase of 8.3%, the largest since 2012.

State Senator District 7

Curtis Ceballos DEM. Travis Hutson REP

Our lobbyist likes Hutson

State Senator District 14

Richard Dembinsky NPA, Dorothy Hukill REP.  Hukill is in.

State Representative District 24

Adam Morley DEM, Paul Renner REP

Our lobbyist likes Renner

State Representative District 27

Randi Doan NPA, Robert Mann DEM, David Santiago REP

For districts 25, 26 we do not know much about the candidates so I sent them this email with the intention of providing NHSTA
Myths 1 & 2 releases.

Hello

I am the legislative trustee of the Daytona Beach Chapter of ABATE of Florida, Inc.  ABATE of Florida is a motorcyclist political
advocacy organization with a fulltime lobbyist in Tallahassee.  Last session we were supporting the Vulnerable Road Users bill
and seek to influence how the DHSMV spends the $2.50 that only motorcyclists pay every year for motorcycle safety.  In past
years we were able to obtain funding for our own Motorcycle Safety and Awareness Program, although have been vetoed from
the budget in recent years.  Lately it has come back to helmets.  At issue is do you support the current situation that allow adults
to make there own decision on when to wear a helmet or support mandatory motorcycle helmet.  I wish too attach two releases
that support freedom of choice but need to use a regular email address since your website does not support attachments.
ABATE of Florida believes that mandatory helmet laws do not reduce fatalities and will only result that every dead motorcyclist is
wearing a helmet.

Best regards,

John Banta

State Representative District 25

Noel Bickford DEM, Tom Leek REP

Bickford asked for and received the releases.  Leek received the releases and asked for a meeting to discus the law.  Huh???

State Representative District 26 Primary

Michael Cantu REP, Patrick Henry DEM,

No response from Henry, (I guess that is how they do business on the City of Daytona Beach Commission).  The Black Legislative
Caucus was a key supporter in our efforts to change the law in 2000.

From Mike Cantu:



Hello John, and thank you for the question. Yes I support the current law that permits the rider to choose on the matter of hel-
mets, with the exception of any passenger under the age of 18. I look forward to serving you in the House f Representa-
tives. Thank You Michael Cantu

Profiling
H. Res 831
Ethanol
This is from the AMA

WASHINGTON, D.C. – The American Coalition for Ethanol is telling fuel retailers they should require a minimum purchase
of 4 gallons at blender pumps offering E15 and post signs saying that buying less than 4 gallons may violate federal law. The
advice, found in the E15 & Flex Fuel Retailer Roadmap, 2016-2017 Edition, is intended to convince retailers to carry more E15
fuel (15 percent ethanol) and use blender pumps to dispense it. In 2012 the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency proposed
the 4-gallon minimum purchase as part of its misfueling mitigation plan. But the agency withdrew the proposal after the AMA
pointed out that motorcycle fuel tanks hold only 3-5 gallons. In addition, as much as a quart of the higher-ethanol fuel could re-
main in the dispenser hose after a vehicle finishes fueling, potentially damaging an engine not designed to operate on
E15. Motorcycles and all-terrain vehicles are not EPA-approved to operate on ethanol blends higher than 10 percent and inad-
vertent misfueling with E15 is a major concern. The EPA requires that stations dispensing E10 and E15 from the same hose
also provide a separate E10 pump for consumers who are not buying at least four gallons.

From August 19 MRF Release:

Because there is so much controversy over the ethanol mandate, we have seen Congress introduce dozens of measures that
both support and criticize the current mandate. However, as the legislative year winds down, it is looking less and less likely
that any of these proposals will be passed into law. As an effect, both ethanol proponents and critics are looking at the issue
through the lens of a possible Trump Administration or Clinton Administration. Rhetoric on the issue between the two candi-
dates can give some indication of where they might fall on the contentious issue of ethanol.

At an event hosted by the Iowa Renewable Fuels Association, Trump clearly stated to the room of ethanol supporters that he
supported higher blends of ethanol and that the EPA should follow through on the ethanol mandates set forth by Congress.
Though he made his position crystal clear, it’s important to remember the setting for the speech and also that the speech was
made just days before the Iowa caucus; a critical state during primary season. Although since then and more recently, Mr.
Trump has been quoted as saying that ethanol is, “the key to complete American energy Independence,” even meeting with
major ethanol producers.

For former Senator Clinton, she made waves recently, when it was reported that that the Clinton campaign had discussed the
Renewable Fuel Standard with Mary Nichols, chairman of the California Air Resources Board, a noted critic of the ethanol
standard, and potential Clinton EPA chief. Though when asked, a Clinton spokesperson rejected the notion that Mrs. Clinton
would repeal the RFS. It also should be noted that in May, Mrs. Clinton wrote an op-ed for an Iowa publication where she indi-
cated that she supported the ethanol mandate but there was room for improvement.

From Sept 9 MRF Weekly Bulletin

Wisconsin Congressman Jim Sensenbrenner is taking the EPA to task for failing to produce legally required reports on the envi-
ronmental impact of the Renewable Fuel Standard which concerns how much ethanol is in use in the U.S. In August, the EPA
Office of Inspector General published a report finding the EPA’s Office of Research and Development has not complied with a
statutory requirement to provide a report to Congress every three years on the impact of biofuels including ethanol. In
Sensenbrenner’s letter sent late last week, the legislator demanded that the agency produce the report and provide updates
by October 8. "Additional and updated research and analysis allows lawmakers to better gauge the strengths and weaknesses
of policy we enact, and science-based decision-making is vital when evaluating our biofuel mandate," he wrote in the letter. As
of this writing, the EPA has not yet responded.



***************************Write Your Legislators*********************09/2015
US Capitol Bill web site http://congress.gov Governor Rick Scott
Florida Web site http://www.myflorida.com The Capitol, 400 Monroe St.

Tallahassee, FL  32399-0001
Use http:www.flgov.com to email the Governor, which is public record
US Senate**************************************************************
Bill Nelson                           Marco Rubio
225 E. Robinson St.  716 Hart Bldg.   284 Russell Bldg.  201 South Orange Ave.
Suite 410            Washington, DC   Washington, DC     Suite 350
Orlando, FL 32801    20510            20510              Orlando, FL 32801
1-888-671-4091       202 224-5274     202 224-3041       1-866-630-7106
FAX 407 872-7165     FAX 202 228-2183
US House*******Send letters to the district office*********************
District 7 District 6
John Mica Ron DeSantis
840 Deltona Blvd., Suite G 1000 City Center Circle 2nd Floor
Deltona, FL 32725 Port Orange, FL 32129

386 860-1499 386 756-9798
FAX 386 860-5730 FAX 386 756-9903

2187 Rayburn House Office Bldg. 427 Cannon House Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515
202 225-4035 202 225-2706
FAX 202 226-0821 FAX 202 226-6299
http://www.house.gov Use this website to navigate to send an email

Florida Senate*****************************************************
District 6 District 8 District10
Travis Hutson Dorothy Hukill David Simmons
4875 Palm Coast Pwy.      209 Dunlawton Ave. 251 Maitland Avenue
Suite 5 Unit 17 Suite 304
Palm Coast, FL Port Orange, FL Altamonte Springs, FL

32137                      34471 32701
386 446-7610               386 304-7630 407 262-7578

312 Senate Office 305 Senate Office 400 Senate Office
All at 404 South Monroe Street
Tallahassee, FL Tallahassee, FL Tallahassee, FL
32399-1100 32399-1100          32399-1100
850 487-5006 850 487-5008        850 487-5010

Florida House***********************************************************
District 24 District25 District 26 District 26
Paul Renner Fred Costello Dwayne Taylor David Santiago
4877 Palm Coast Pwy 209 Dunlawton Ave. 1440 North Nova Rd  849 Deltona Blvd.
Suite 1 Unit 15 Suite 201
Palm Coast, FL Port Orange, FL Holly Hill, FL      Deltona, FL                32137-3671

32127-4458 32117-3244          32725-7175                 386 446-4644 386 304
-5511        386 239-6202        386 575-0387

1102 Capitol Bldg 1301 Capitol Bldg 212 Capitol Bldg    1102 Capitol Bldg
All at 402 South Monroe St.
Tallahassee, FL Tallahassee, FL Tallahassee, FL Tallahassee, FL
32399-1300 32399-1300 32399-1300 32399-1300
850 717-5024 820 717-5025 850 717-5026 850 717-5027

Go thru the www.myflorida.com and use Representative’s or Senator’s
homepage contact for email
*************************************************************************







FOR SALE

BIKE WEEK/BIKETOBERFEST CAMPGROUND LOCATED NEXT
TO DESTINATION DAYTONA HARLEY DAVIDSON. 6 ACRES,
PLUS OR MINUS WITH ELECTRIC AND WATER THROUGHOUT
ON BUSY US 1 NEAR THE WORLD’S FAMOUS IRON HORSE
SALOON.

PRICE SUBJECT TO TERMS. CALL 386 566 1456 IRON HORSE BILLY
FOR MORE INFO.



Full Motorcycle  Service  &  Repair Facility

Parts  &  Accessories

Best Tire pricing in town - Oil Change Specials !!!

Motorcycle Club Member discounts  !!!

In business  since  1997

Many pre owned Harleys for SALE

( We take on consignment bikes and sell them for you )

Brigit’s Custom Works  LLC

406 N. Beach Street - Daytona Beach

Ph. : 386-310-7818   www.brigitscustomworks.com

MEMBERSHIP September 2016 report
Membership for Sept…..4 new members…John Novicki, Normand Bogard,J an Bogard and Ronald Fyock
Sept. Due…John Mahoney
Oct. Due Anthony Brinker, Lenny Horonimus, Charlie Johnson, Ruth Knezevich, John Magill, Dorothy Miller and Jim
Wheeler
Nov Due .. Jen Bedell, Gary Blake, Bob Borst, Joe Campo, Sly King, Rick Kubizne, Pat Levins and Brendon Long

Steve Fritze
Membership
Daytona  Beach ABATE, INC



DEDICATED TO FREEDOM OF THE ROAD

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC.

Goals and Purposes
To become a powerful and viable force in legislative matters concerning bikers.

To promote safe riding habits without infringing on individual rights.

To motivate the biker to write letters to their legislators before, during and after the legislative session in re-
gards to biker/individual freedom legislation.

To provide a monthly Newsletter to keep all bikers informed of upcoming legislation, whether it is favorable
or discriminatory to the biker, and also of events, runs, parties etc. in different areas of Florida and the United
States.

MEETING LOCATION:  EAGLES HALL—190 S. NOVA RD.

ORMOND BEACH, FLORIDA

WHEN:  FIRST THURSDAY of  EACH MONTH – 7:30 pm

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP—18 YEARS OR OLDER

NAME: _________________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: ______________________________________________________________________________

CITY: ______________________  STATE/PROVINCE: ________________

ZIP/POSTAL CODE: _____________

TELEPHONE: ___________________ CELL PHONE: __________________

EMAIL: ___________________________________
(please print clearly)             Registered Voter?  YES  NO (Circle One)

DUES:  $20.00 (US) 1 year membership    $600.00 (US) LIFETIME membership

Includes: Daytona Beach Chapter ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. Membership card

Monthly newsletter and Bi-Monthly State Newsletter

Mail application to:    Daytona Beach ABATE

PO Box 263198 Daytona Beach, FL 32126

MUST BE 18 OR OLDER TO APPLY



ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Daytona Beach Chapter

PO Box 263198
Daytona Beach, Florida 32126-3198

DON’T LET YOUR MEMBERSHIP EXPIRE !

American Bikers Aimed Toward Education
BUT STILL

A Brotherhood Against Totalitarian Enactments

Florida’s ONLY MOTORCYCLE RIGHTS
ORGANIZATION

You made the decision to ride a motorcycle, now make the de-
cision to help preserve the right to RIDE FREE !!!!

“We will Lobby and Educate the Government and General
Public to Promote Motorcycling in a Safe and Positive Im-
age.”
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